ANNUAL 

 GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday 4th May 2004 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mr T M Crookall (Chairman)


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr . R M Gimbert


Ms. P A Hardman


Mr. D J Lace



Mr. J.E Lightfoot


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mrs. P Pugh


Mrs P S Sweeney

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr W E Cain (Technical Officer)

	Certificate of contested election 
	04/001
	The Town Clerk read out the certificate of the contested election. 



	Declaration book
	04/002
	All nine members, having been elected as members of Peel Town Commissioners signed the declaration book in the presence of the Town Clerk. 

 

	Appointment of chairman 
	04/003
	In accordance with Standing Order number 3 (a) the retiring Deputy Chairman, Mr T M Crookall was appointed Chairman of the Peel Town Commissioners for the municipal year 2004/2005. 

Mr Crookall was invested with the chain of office by the retiring Chairman Mrs Sweeney. Mr Crookall then took the chair for the remainder of the meeting. 

Mr Crookall referred back to the election on the 22nd April 2004 and wished to thank the Returning Officer and the Poll Clerks who had performed their duties in an efficient and timely manner. He also wished to thank all those who had voted in the election and was pleased to note the upward trend in the percentage vote. In particular he wished to thank his wife Carol and family for their support. In conclusion he expressed condolences to Mrs Atcheson and Mrs Scanes who had failed to be re-elected as Commissioners. The Chairman referred to the 23 years service given by Mr R J Quayle as a Commissioner and expressed his thanks and gratitude for his devotion to the town.

The Chairman referred to the opening of the Western Swimming Pool last year and indicated that this year it was anticipated that the new Harbour Bridge and Jetty would be completed which were positive factors in the progress of the town. He indicated that the town was looking some what dilapidated and untidy and wished it to be spruced up during his term of office. This could only be achieved if all the residents took pride in Peel. 

Mrs Crookall was presented with the ladies chain of office by the outgoing Chairman Mrs Sweeney. 



	Deputy Chairman 
	04/004
	On the proposal of Mrs Sweeney and seconded by Mrs Birkett it was AGREED that Mr J E Lightfoot be elected Deputy Chairman of the Commissioners for the municipal year 2004/2005. 



	Appointments to outside bodies
	04/005
	It was agreed that the following members of the Commissioners be appointed to following outside bodies.

Manx National Heritage: Mr D J Lace.

Western Civic Amenity Authority: Mr R M Gimbert.

Western Pool Authority: Mr T M Crookall.

Peel and Western District Housing Committee: Mr J E Lightfoot and Mrs P Pugh.

Peel Heritage Trust: Mr T M Crookall.

Police Consultative Forum: Ms P Hardman.



	Minutes 
	04/006
	The Minutes of the general meeting held on 7th April 2004 were taken as read and Confirmed.



	The car sales yard the quay
	04/007
	Reference was made back to Minute 03/481 and Mrs Sweeney indicated that no improvements had occurred with regard to congested parking on East Quay, Peel especially at the weekend. The Chairman indicated that he had spoken further to Mr Reynolds and appreciated the difficult problems he was faced with in operating his business. Mrs Birkett while sympathetic to Mr Reynolds dilemma never the less felt that vehicles for sale from the car sales yard were taking up valuable parking spaces on the Quay and also breached the traffic laws by parking on the double yellow lines. Mr Lightfoot commented that last Sunday both sides of the Quay were blocked with parked vehicles. Members noted that the Commissioners were still awaiting the report regarding the traffic survey to be undertaken by the Department of Transport. 



	Viking long boat races
	04/008
	Mrs Sweeney referred back to Minute 03/485 and indicated that she understood that the long boat races may well take place within the harbour. NOTED



	Promenade works
	04/009
	Reference was made back to Minute 03/483 and it was suggested that a special meeting be arranged with Mr Hannay of the Department of Transport to discuss the various ongoing works being undertaken on the promenade by the Department. 



	Harbour  footbridge and jetty
	04/010
	The Town Clerk referred back to Minute 03/489 and indicated that Captain Brew had offered the dates of 17th or 20th May for a site visit to the Harbour Footbridge and Jetty works. Members agreed to visit the site on Thursday 20th May 2004 at 7.00pm. It was further AGREED that the next Board Meeting be held on Wednesday 19th May 2004.



	Street lighting Michael Street/ Atholl place
	04/011
	Reference was made back to Minute 03/488 and disappointment was expressed at the lack of progress in Mr Prescott arranging for the jet washing of Michael Street and Atholl Place. It was agreed that the Town Clerk make enquiries as to when this work would take place. 



	Building control act 1991
	04/012
	The Town Clerk read out a letter from Mr Mansell Environmental Health Officer regarding the condition of the Ben-My- Chree, Shore Road, Peel. Mr Mansell having inspected the premises indicated that they were not in his opinion  seriously injurious to the amenity of the district nor could he report that the structure of the building was dangerous. 

Members were opposed to the contents of Mr Mansell’s letter and argued to the contrary that this burnt out shell of a property within the Conservation Area could be seen as being injurious to the amenity of the district. It was agreed that the  Town Clerk convey the Boards view back to Mr Mansell accordingly. 

A further letter from Mr Mansell addressed to Mr Edwards of 24 St. Germans Place, Peel regarding the condition of the Viking Long House, East Quay, Peel was NOTED. The letter issued by Mr Mansell on the Commissioners behalf indicated that following an inspection, the property gave rise to concerns due to loose masonery and partially collapsed roof trusses. Mr Mansell had recommended that the trustees look to engage the services of a structural surveyor to provide a report on the structural integrity of the premises. Mrs Sweeney confirmed that at a subsequent meeting of the Trustees that the services of a structural engineer would be obtained to provide the necessary report. NOTED



	Department of Transport
	04/013
	The Town Clerk read out a letter from the Department of Transport regarding the request that the road surface in Michael Street and Atholl Place be upgraded. Mr Quaggin of the Department had indicated that the roadway was structurally sound and did not require any major maintenance. The proposed improvement to the road surface would therefore be a cosmetic operation and it was noted that the total cost to upgrade the surface was approximately £55,000.00. The Department did not have any surplus funds available to carry out such work in Michael Street during 2004/2005 and that it was unlikely that funds would be available within the next few years. NOTED



	Planning applications for comment
	04/014
	The following planning applications had been submitted for comment as follows:-

PA04/0727/B Installation of uPVC casement windows to replace existing on front and back elevation, 1 Cowley Terrace, Peel. Recommended for Approval.
PA04/0728/B Installation of uPVC casement windows to replace existing front and rear elevation, 2 Cowley Terrace, Peel. RECOMMEND FOR APPROVAL.

PA04/007 Installation of replacement timber sliding sash window, doors and roof lights to front and rear elevations, 7 Christian Street, Peel. RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA04/00761/B Amendments to previously approved public house, land between Brickfield and Ballaquane Cottage and strip of land south of Poortown Road. RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA04/0683/B First floor extension over existing garage, 11 Creggans Avenue, Peel. RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA/04/00205/B Amended plans in respect of a two story extension to side and single story to rear to replace existing garage, Fairholme, Peveril Avenue, Peel. RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL 

PA04/00785/B Sun room extension to front elevation to replace existing store, Thie-ny-Corneil, Peveril Avenue, Peel. RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA04/00801 Replacement of existing windows with uPVC casement windows, 13 Albany Road, Peel. RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA04/00348/B Amended site plan for erection of a wooden cabin on site adjacent to first tee Peel Golf Club. RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



	Planning decisions

NOTIFIED 
	04/015
	The following decisions had been notified by the Planning Committee:- 

PA04/00563/B Erection of a conservatory on rear elevation and installation of a door to replace existing on side elevation, 5 St. Patrick’s View, Peel, for Mr R Dillon. APPROVED.

PA04/00562/B Erection of a conservatory on rear elevation, 11 Station Road, Peel, for Mr & Mrs O’Neill. APPROVED.

PA04/00205/B Two story garage extension to side and single extension to rear to replace existing garage, Fairholme, Peveril Avenue, Peel, for Mr Andrew Ferris. APPROVED.

PA04/00197/B Installation of a fuel tank and dispensing unit on Pier, East Quay, Peel, for Harbour Division. APPROVED. 

PA04/00453/B Extension to rear of dwelling, Rose Cottage, Derby Road, Peel, for Mr & Mrs D P Cannon. APPROVED.

PA04/00476/B Installation of hardwood sliding sash windows to replace existing on first floor above Muffin Confectioners, 21 Michael Street, Peel, for Mr A M Morgan. APPROVED.
PA04/00480/B Erection of a conservatory on rear elevation, 5 Aspen Drive, Ballawattleworth, Peel, for Mr & Mrs Prince. APPROVED. 

PA04/00393/B Installation of uPVC sliding slash windows to replace existing on front elevation, 13 Albany Road, Peel for Mr Barry Edgerton. APPROVED.

PA03/01721/B  Installation of  uPVC sliding sash  windows  and doors to front elevation and uPVC casement replacements to rear elevation, 21 Church Street, Peel for Mr Nicolas Bull. APPROVED.

PA/04/00294/B Installation of timber sliding sash windows on ground floor and first floor and timber casement top floor on front elevation with uPVC casement to rear and side elevations, 11 Station Road, Peel for Mrs Shirley O’Neill. APPROVED. 

PA04/00332/R Erection of a blockwork replacement shed (retrospective) in rear garden of 16 Belle Vue Park, Peel for Mrs Leneghan. APPROVED.

PA04/00171/B Alteration to previous approved dwellings on plots 237 – 249 phase 6 Ballawattleworth Estate, Peel for Heritage Homes Ltd. APPROVED.

PA04/00240/B Amendment to approved apartment blocks comprising window alterations to full height gable entrances internal alterations and amendment to external finish phase 6 Ballawattleworth Estate, Peel  for Heritage Homes Ltd. APPROVED.

PA04/0386/B Erection of conservatory on front gable elevation, 19 Close Quane, Peel for Mr D I Brand. APPROVED.

PA04/00546/B Installation of uPVC casement windows and doors to replace existing on front and rear elevation and installation of two roof lights, Crofton, Tynwald Road, Peel for Mr Andrew Johnson. APPROVED.

PA04/00515/B Installation of uPVC front door, frame and fan light to replace existing, 13 St. Germans Place, Peel for Mr C Davies. APPROVED.

PA04/00359/B Removal of chimney stack on approved dwelling, plot 157, Ballawattleworth Estate, Peel for Heritage Homes Ltd. APPROVED.

PA04/00243/B Installation of uPVC casement windows and security front door to replace existing on front elevation, 10 Queen Street, Peel for Mr E R Holmes. Refused.

PA04/00420/A Approval in principle for a residential development on land forming part of the Brickworks, Glenfaba Road, Peel for Mr P R Parker. Refused.

PA04/00092 Conversion of property to a dwelling, 10/12 Patrick Street, Peel for Mr K D Skinner. Refused.

PA04/00335/B Installation of a hardwood casement window to replace existing on front elevation, 3 West View, Peel for Mr & Mrs Ashcroft. Refused.



	PA04/00092 on review 


	04/016
	The Town Clerk indicated that a request for a review of the initial decision to refuse approval for the conversion of a property to a dwelling at 10-12 Patrick Street, Peel had been received. The matter was discussed and the Board agreed that a letter of support to Mr Skinner in his review application be sent to the Planning Committee. 



	Pa03/1352 on appeal 
	04/017
	The Town Clerk indicated that the appeal against the refusal of roof space to provide additional living accommodation and installation of dormers at 7 Stanley Mount, Peel would be heard at approximately 3.30pm on Thursday 13th May 2004. It was noted that no member wished to attend the hearing to support Mrs Wareing’s appeal application.



	Kerroo Coar 
	04/018
	Mr Lightfoot indicated that he had been contacted by Mr Faragher a resident at Kerroo Coar Estate complaining about the disturbance caused by children playing football on a patch of grass at the side of his house. The problem affected other residents and consideration was given to this area of surplus land which was not adjacent to the existing play area. It was suggested that it might be turned into additional car parking spaces and it was agreed that the Technical Officer investigate the alternative use of this patch of land. 



	Boilley Spittal phase 2
	04/019
	The Town Clerk advised that the contract for the demolition and re-building of Boilley Spittal phase 2 would commence on 14th June 2004. 



	Peel Hill
	04/020
	Mr Lightfoot referred to the Minute held “In Committee” on 7th April 2004 numbered C03/539 and sought approval that it be transferred to the public records. 

It was agreed that the Minute be transferred to the public record as follows:-

“Upon enquiry from Mr Crookall it was noted that the restoration of the footpath on Peel Hill had now been completed”.

Referring to the Minute Mr Lightfoot suggested that the work was not yet completed and it was agreed that the Town Clerk write to Mr Williamson of the Communications Commission to ascertain when the scheduled work would be finished.   



	Local Authority Election 
	04/021
	Reference was made to a number of issues arising out of the Contested Election held on 22nd April 2004 and it was agreed that a meeting be arranged to discuss certain matters in due course. 



	Douglas  Street
	04/022
	Ms Hardman referred to enquiries she had received regarding the proposed installation of traffic bollards on the pavement in front of properties in Douglas Street near to the Post Office. It was noted that the Department of Transport had agreed that these bollards would be installed in due cause and the work to complete this job was awaited.  



	Condition of playgrounds 
	04/023
	Mr Gimbert listed a table of outstanding faults regarding the condition of the existing playgrounds operated by the Commissioners. It was agreed that the Technical Officer investigate the faults prior to the next meeting scheduled for 19th May 2004.



	
	
	This part of the meeting ended at 8.30pm.
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